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Our File: EA0506-001
May 6, 2005
Distribution List

Re:
Notice of Referral to Environmental Assessment – Alberta Star Development Corp.-MacInnis Lake (south of Great Slave Lake) Mineral Exploration.

On May 3, 2005 the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board referred Alberta Star Development Corp.’s proposed exploration program at MacInnis Lake south of Great Slave Lake to Environmental Assessment, according to section 125 of the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act.  The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board cited public concerns as reason for the referral.
Alberta Star Development Corp.’s proposed development includes:

· Drill nine uranium exploratory holes

· temporary camp sites

· temporary fuel storage

· deposit of sewage and grey water
The Review Board will determine the scope of the project and of the assessment and provide draft terms of reference and a work plan.  Organizations on the distribution list will be invited to comment on the draft Terms of Reference and Work Plan.  At a later date they will be asked to identify which role, if any, they intend to play during the assessment.  
Please indicate whether you wish to remain on the distribution list and receive further correspondence by returning the attached sheet.  Please respond by May 20, 2005.  If you have any questions or require additional information, do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 766-7053 or mhaefele@mveirb.nt.ca. 

Sincerely
Martin Haefele

Environmental Assessment Officer
Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT  X1A 2N7 Phone: 867-766-7050  Fax: 867-766-7074 Web Site: www.mveirb.nt.ca
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